Wheel Drive Associations meets Coolah

fter holding a well-attended Association Meeting on Saturday 16th February at the Coolah Rec Ground, the 4 Wheel Drive Association kindly held a dinner for the local Coolah community with 250 in attendance including the 4 Wheel Drive members.

The 4 Wheel Drive members were very appreciative of the welcoming and kind spirited local accepting them into their community as friends.

The members supported a large number of our businesses in the local community, including taking a trip up to the National Park where the farmers kindly opened their gates to allow them to drive through

to Cassilis, the 4 Wheel Drivers were appreciative their kind offer.

friends Many were made, and many of the Drivers commented have that they would love return to Coolah at a later date.











State Election for the Seat of Barwon

A Voice For Everyor

With 40days to go until the NSW State Election, Independent Candidate Phil Naden is encouraged by the overwhelming support he has received thus far. Phil understands that he has a massive feat in attempting to take the seat of the current Member Kevin Humphries and challenging the major parties however, he is remaining very optimistic.

Phil has expressed his deepest concerns with the current National Party and is feeling very insecure as a candidate, voter and taxpayer if the Nationals are re-elected, particularly with all the issues within our electorate.

Phil said in a statement, "I've observed all the candidates that have nominated for the upcoming election in campaign mode and what their drawing on is their affiliation with their respective parties to influence voters. As an Independent, I do not have to rely on being influenced by a political party, my responsibility lies with representing all the electorate, telling the truth and allowing our communities to come up with the solutions to issues in their respective communities, not pitching a policy that doesn't work. The electorate is owned by the voters and not the candidates, so I know I can be the voice for everyone".

Phil has no issues with holding all of Government to account, because his driven by his family, friends and work colleagues that live right throughout the electorate. Voters can see right through current politics and they are fed up with it, they are sick of false promises and they want change.

Let's save our waterways, stop the exploration of CSG, and our electorate is no longer for sale.

Phil is well qualified, Phil was the previous CEO with the Bourke Aboriginal Health Service, CEO of the largest ATSI Legal Service in Australia, currently a Principal Research Fellow with the University of Western Sydney, represented at the National, State and Regional Level, was appointed by the former NSW Attorney General Brad Hazzard to the Juvenile Justice Serious Young Offenders Review Panel, as well as the NSW Corrective Services Advisory Council. Phil is a current sitting member of the circle sentencing Court in Dubbo. He has just completed his MBA (Master Degree in Business Administration), a Justice of the Peace, holds qualifications in Justice and Management, a former Queensland Police officer, qualified panel beater by trade and in his early days, he started in the shearing sheds with his father Ralph. Phil has been married for 19 years, has 5 beautiful children and is now a grandfather.

If you are looking for a skilled candidate, family man with extensive experience, VOTE 1 PHIL NADEN.

"Authorised by Phillip Naden, 163 West Mialla Road, Balladoran NSW 2822, Printed by Monster Signs PTY LTD, 111 Fitzroy Street Dubbo NSW, 2830.